
WHO EMRO  |  Attack targets health facility in Hama, Syria

    

17 October 2016 – At least 5 people, including 2 children and 2 women, were reportedly killed
when a primary health care centre in Kafr Zita, northern Hama governorate, Syria, was hit on 15
October. At least 10 others were injured, including 2 health staff.  

  

The centre sustained major damages and is temporarily out of service. Hundreds of people are
now deprived of medical consultations. On a monthly basis, the centre was providing more than
900 consultations and 4 obstetric deliveries.

  

As violence continues across the country, the numbers of health facilities destroyed or damaged
by attacks are increasing, leaving growing numbers of patients with limited access to urgently
need health care. This year alone, more than 90 attacks have occurred on health facilities in the
Syrian Arab Republic.

  

Health care workers and patients should never be targets of military attacks. Health facilities
operating in these challenging environments must be allowed to do so without the threat of
attack.

  

WHO again calls on all parties to the conflict in Syria to abide by their obligations under
international law and to stop attacks against health workers and health facilities.

  Related links
  

United Nations Security Council Resolution 2286 (2016)

  

WHO health emergencies

  

Almost daily, health care is targeted in Syria, 24 August 2016

  

WHO condemns attack on Abs Hospital and calls for protection of health staff and facilities in
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http://www.un.org/en/ga/search/view_doc.asp?symbol=S/RES/2286(2016)
index.php?option=com_content&view=category&id=2135:eha
index.php?option=com_content&view=article&id=12125:almost-daily-health-care-is-targeted-in-syria&catid=1493:news&Itemid=141
index.php?option=com_content&view=article&id=12111:who-condemns-attack-on-abs-hospital-and-calls-for-protection-of-health-staff-and-facilities-in-yemen&catid=1493:news&Itemid=141
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